The minutes of Lezayre Parish Commissioners Meeting held on Thursday 1st October 2015, at 7.30pm, The Community Hall, Clenagh Road, Sulby, Lezayre.

Members present: Mrs. V A Quane (Chairman), Mr K Brew (Vice Chairman), Mr. A D Radcliffe, Mr A Brew and Mrs H Reeve. Mrs M Rimmer the Clerk took the minutes. The public meeting started later than planned as we had visitors prior to the meeting. Mr Radcliffe advised that he would not be able to stay for the whole of the public meeting as he had another meeting to attend at 8pm. He left the meeting at 7.40pm.

There was no members of the public and no members of the press in attendance.

The minutes of the previous meeting held on the 10th September 2015, having been circulated, were taken as read and signed as a correct record by the Chairman.

Matters arising from the minutes

Mr K Brew advised the members that the notice board now has a broken pane. The clerk advised that she had spoken to Mr Roberts regarding the repairs to the back boards and he had promised to take and look and report back. The clerk is to chase this up for repairs to be undertaken as soon as possible. The clerk also advised the members that a resident from Glen Auldyn had called to the office to discuss the use of the Notice Board. He asked if it could be used again and offered to clear off the growth for us. The clerk advised she would speak with her members to see if this notice board could be returned to use. The members advised that it would be fine, so long as the clerk was happy to reinstate its use. The clerk will start using the notice board, once she has checked and cleaned up the inside.

Mrs Quane advised that she had not spoken to the person regarding the removal of the wreath currently on the War Memorial. The clerk also advised that she had not contacted the stonemason to check for re-pointing work required.

The clerk advised that she had chased again Bill Corlett who is to confirm if we are able to carry out work on the Millrace at Dale Lane.

Mrs Quane advised the members that she had reported potholes on the Churchtown Loop Road to Infrastructure. She then received a call from the Parish Warden. The potholes have now been filled in. Very good response.

The clerk advised that she had contacted the Golf Club, following the letter sent in relation to hedge cutting on the Crossags Lane. She also called Mrs Evans (Crossags Campsite) to update her on the situation. Mrs Evans had decided to engage a contractor herself. She also advised that she had spoken to the groundsman of the Golf Club who had advised her that they would pay the bill.

Matter resolved. It is a shame that the Golf Club did not contact us as requested.

Isle of Man Government

Department of Infrastructure –

Housing Division – Public Consultation – Amendments to Access and Eligibility Criteria for Older Person's Housing in the Public Sector. The members felt that the new rules were too prescriptive – too narrow for the applicant. There could be no discretion by the Local Authority in which the proposed tenant lives.

Highways U100 Ballacuberagh (Bayr Jiarg Charrin) (Lezayre) Temporary closure 6am 5th October 2015 until 8pm 30th October 2015 or earlier if work completed.

Public Transport -Isle of Man Railways – October-December 2015 event posters

Cabinet Office - Revision to register of Electors 1st October 2015 East and West Lezayre.

Civic Sundays

Andreas Parish Commissioners – 11th October at 11.15am at Andreas Parish Church. Mrs Quane will try to attend.

Ramsey Town Commissioners – 18th October at 3pm (2.30pm for procession Town Hall) at Our Lady Star of the Sea and St Maughold Church, Queen's Promenade. Mrs Quane will attend.

German Parish Commissioners – 25th October at 11am at St John's Methodist Church. Mrs Quane will try to attend.

Mr M Morris Newsletters - 251 253 254 255 256 258

Any other Business -

Mr K Brew along with Mrs Quane and Mrs Reeve thanked the clerk for her hard work with the setting up of the new board for delivering local services.

At the end of the meeting Mr A Brew tendered his resignation from the Commissioners due to family commitments. He thanked the members for their support while he was a Commissioner. The members thanked Mr A Brew for his hard work during his time as a Commissioner.

The next meeting was arranged for Thursday 5th November 2015 at 7pm.

There being no further business the ch	airman closed the meeting at 8.30pm
Signed	Chairman
Date	